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COMMUNITY STRONGLY BACKS NEW HEALTH CENTRE 
More than a hundred people attended a community meeting on Tuesday 23 March, organised by the Summertown & St Margaret’s Neighbourhood Forum, to press for a new Health Centre in Summertown’s Diamond Place.  This large site, jointly owned by Oxford City Council and Oxford University, creates the opportunity for significant improvements for the whole area.  A Health Centre has always been a priority in the Forum’s Neighbourhood Plan.

The main speaker, Dr Matthew Cheetham, representing the two local GP practices currently based in outdated, unfit-for-purpose buildings – Banbury Road Medical Centre and Summertown Health Centre – said: “This is a once in a generation opportunity to create a new, modern health centre providing primary health care appropriate to the 21st century.  The Clinical Commissioning Group, which holds the budget,   recognises the need for an improved Health Centre and supports a new development subject to value for money, affordability and identifying funding.

Tom Morris, Principal Planning Officer for Oxford City Council, said that the City Council recognises the community’s desire for a new Health Centre and has commissioned Carter Jonas to undertake a scoping project to assess the financial viability of the Diamond Place re-development as a whole  scheme.  The project is not yet complete, and he anticipated further public consultation in the late summer.  Mr Morris stressed that any development should be compatible with other City Council planning i.e. the Local Plan and the Infrastructure Development Plan.  Oxford City Council will work with the Clinical Commissioning Group and Oxford University on the overall financial viability of the development. 

Shamus Donald, Chair of the Neighbourhood Forum, said: “The Health Centre is in our Neighbourhood Plan and this meeting has reinforced how strongly our community backs the Plan.  We will continue to campaign for the Health Centre and will use the Forum’s web site to keep our community informed on progress.”
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